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	Mme Stephenson’s Kindergarten Weekly Newsletter:

Week 15

      January 3-7, 2022
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	Highlights for this week: Winter
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	Birthdays update

Octavia (December 23, celebrated January 3) and Leo (December 30, celebrated January 3)- If you’d like, you may bring non-food treats to share with the class. There are 18 students in the class.
	Specialists

TBA
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	Special Activities…

Madame Callan’s counselor lesson: Thursday, 9:40AM

	The most important words this week
L’hiver- winter

L’été- summer

Le temps- weather

thermomètre- thermometer

La neige- snow

Le froid- cold

Le printemps- spring

L’automne- fall

La météo- forecast
La température- temperature

Le flocon de neige- snowflake

La symétrie- symmetry
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	Homework: (Seesaw)
Monday, 1/3/22

Tuesday, 1/4/22

Wednesday, 1/5/22

Thursday, 1/6/22

Friday, 1/7/22

Build a snowflake
Super symmetry
Symmetry Sleuth
Butterfly symmetry
Sort by size
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	Parent update: Bonne Année! Happy New Year! Please read the following announcements.
I hope you had a good winter break. Thanks to those who gave me a little present. That was very thoughtful of you. Now that your child has been in school for 4 months, there will be more and more academic and behavioral expectations. One goal of kindergarten is to help your child grow in all areas (academic as well as social and emotional) and we (Kindergarten teachers) would like to see more independence develop. We will be working more on all of these areas, so please practice new skills together at home. Merci.
New student: Please join me to give a warm welcome to Katell! We are so fortunate to have her join our class.
Winter outerwear: Please continue to send your child to school with a warm jacket, snow pants, boots, hats, and mittens. We have outdoor recess every day and it is very important to have the children appropriately dressed for the weather even if the temperature is not too low. Please write your child’s name on all items, including hats and mittens. Items are left behind at dismissal and when we ask the children whose it belongs to, they do not know. Several students reported not having gloves or mittens. Please get them some. You can get them very cheap at Goodwill or the Dollar Store. Merci. 

Upcoming events: LNFI is looking for new students to attend our school in the 2022-2023 school year! If you have friends or relatives with school-age children who are interested in our school, please encourage them to visit us and learn more! There are many upcoming events to which they can attend for more info: 

*Schools Choice Fair: LNFI will have a booth with K-1 teachers and parents to answer questions and share info about our school.
*School Tours: LNFI offers tours of our school for interested parents. Simply call the office at 651-221-1480 for specific dates and sign-up.

Please share the above info with your friends and family with school-age children and encourage them to learn more about our school! They can also visit our website to learn more:  frenchimmersion.spps.org. Merci beaucoup!

In addition, please consider helping out at the Schools Choice Fair. We need one parent for each shift to answer questions about the school and their experience with us. There are 3 shifts of 2 hours each. The Fair will take place on Saturday, January 25 between 8:00AM and 2:00PM. If you are interested, please sign up online at: https://signup.com/go/yDptzrn
Merci!
Black History Month is coming up in a few weeks. Starting Feb 1 and until the end of February, children who express an interest in this activity will get to present on an African American leader of their choice. I have combined a list of 12 African American leaders, but your child’s choice is not limited to this list. If you have somebody else in mind, that will be great too. Please take a few minutes to look at the list and let me know before January 22 so that I can make a schedule for the young presenters. Here is my list: Barack Obama, Maya Angelou, Louis Armstrong, Frederick Douglass, Katherine Dunham, Althea Gibson, Patricia Roberts Harris, Matthew Henson, Langston Hughes, Jesse Jackson, Rosa Parks, Jackie Robinson, Daniel Hale Williams.
Kindness tree update: Please continue updating your child’s kindness tree every day. Our goal is to reach at least 100 hearts on the 100th day of school in February.
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	Language Arts

Vocabulary: Winter, seasons, reviewing important vocabulary from the last 4 months.
Reading: Letter names/sounds, Uppercase letters vs. lowercase letters, beginning sounds, hearing all the sounds in a word, Phonological awareness: Listening.
Speaking: Telling 4 things that you did over Winter Break, sharing with a partner, Turn and Talk
Literature: 
Writing: Drawing 4 things that you did over Winter Break. Adding labels.
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	Math

Calendar math: Routines.
Number sense: Count by 1s to 80, backward from 20, revisited, 1-1 correspondence.
Shapes: Reviewing 2D shapes, reviewing geoboards.
Sorting: Sorting out attribute blocks, Sorting out in different ways.
Symmetry: Snowflakes are symmetrical.
Physical Education

Daily movement in the classroom
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	Social Studies

Creative play: Creating a weather center.
Health
Keep masking up and washing/disinfecting your hands thoroughly. The virus is still out there.
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	Music

Winter songs
Technology

Seesaw

IXL
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	Art

Winter art: Learning how to make paper snowflakes.
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	Science

Daily Weather graph

Weather

Winter: Characteristics
Seasons
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